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Re: Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000  

 
Your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 has now been considered 
and the council’s response to your questions, included below, is as set out here: 
 
Please provide any documents that show details of the plans to decant the residents from 
Cambridge Road Estate, showing where they might be decanted to, for how long, estimated 
costs, who will cover these costs etc.  
 
If there are no such formal documents, please ask the senior officers in each of the relevant 
department whether they, or any of their staff were party to any such discussions and what 
form these took (verbal, email etc) and use this information to inform and narrow your 
search of your records to locate any that are relevant.  
 
Please find attached the decant policy documents for Cambridge Road Estate Secure Tenants 
and Leaseholders and Freeholders. These documents, which were approved at the Housing Sub 
Committee in March 2018, outline the Council’s commitments to residents with regards to the 
decant. Further information and minutes of the meeting can be found at 
https://moderngov.kingston.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=620&MId=8260&Ver=4 
 
The CRE regeneration will be taking place in phases over a number of years and the further 
details that you have requested are not currently available. Detailed decant plans will be drawn up 
once the Joint Venture Partner has been appointed and the Masterplanning process has 
commenced.  
 
If you a​re dissatisfied with the way your request for information has been handled by Kingston 
Council, you can ask for review by writing to: Freedom of Information Officer, Guildhall 2, High 
Street, Kingston upon Thames, KT1 1EU, or by email to: FOI@kingston.gov.uk  
We aim to respond to you within 20 working days of receiving your request. If it is going to take 
longer we will let you know. 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or any review you have the right to 
make a complaint to the Information Commissioner at the address shown below. Further 

https://moderngov.kingston.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=620&MId=8260&Ver=4


information about the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is also available from the Information 
Commissioner at: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane, Wilmslow  
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 01625 545 700  
Website: ​http://www.ico.org.uk/ 
 
You can make future requests for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 on our 
website using the following link: 
 
http://www.kingston.gov.uk/info/200278/freedom_of_information/716/form_make_a_freedom_of_infor
mation_foi_request 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Kelly Shirley 
Policy, Service Development & Partnerships Officer  
Directorate of Place  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If this letter is not clear, please post it to: FREEPOST RBK BETTER LETTERS or ring 020 8547 5000.  
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